May 26, 2006
Regulatory Services Staff’s (Staff) understanding of the Sea-Tac Shuttle Banded fares (fares) proposal:
All passenger fares charged to customers would flex up or down as many times as necessary during the year, as long as they were within the 20% band. Every fare in the tariff would be subject to adjustment. Fares would be rounded to the nearest nickel.
All base fares would increase annually by either the increased COLA percentage over last year’s base fare, or the difference between the base fare and the actual fare charged passengers during the year (margin) whatever is greater. If many different amounts were charged during the year for a particular fare, clarifying language would be necessary specifying which fare would prevail – for example, the fare that had been in effect for at least 30, 60, or the longest number of days, etc. Fare changes may therefore have to be “tracked.” Sea-Tac believes that in most cases the COLA amount would be used, although a 20% annual increase would theoretically be permitted. Customers would receive notice of fare changes, particularly base fare changes.
Sea-Tac believes that fare setting and deregulation are two separate and distinct issues that should not be linked or traded. Current entry standards would not change, indeed SeaTac believes safety and enforcement against illegal operators is of concern to the industry.

Fuel surcharges would be eliminated, although fare increases or decreases due to fuel price changes could be characterized as such to passengers.
Commission oversight and review of company financial operations would end.

The above method is meant to be a suggestion for further discussion only, and is not cast in stone.

The following table on the next page illustrates the method over a 3 year period.  Inflation and fare amounts are for illustrative purposes only:
